














"The London Forum of Amenity Societies represents more
than 100 local societies throughout Greater London. At a
seminar held at the London Planning Exchange some 70
representatives of societies, local authorities and others heard
how traffic calming in Britain all too often went wrong,
typically using road humps which, though low cost, were not
only ugly but ineffective or counter-productive.

"At the meeting, Twickenham resident Yasmin Skelt told how
she and her neighbours had endured ’hell’ as a result of an
ill-considered installation of road humps and had had to fight
for 10 months to get them removed. Alastair Henton of
Dulwich explained how his local civic society had worked
with Southwark Council and residents in Walworth to pioneer
20mph speed limits in two residential areas. Giles Dolphin of

the London Planning Advisory Committee argued that there
was no London-wide strategy for traffic calming, so it was
being carried out in an uneven, ad hoc and often
counterproductive way.

"The meeting unanimously passed a resolution calling upon
the Secretary of State for Transport to make all residential
access roads subject to a 20mph speed limit. The Forum’s
Transport Group was instructed to prepare a reasoned case for
protection of residential areas against through traffic using a
range of measures, including lower speed limits, well
designed and appropriately chosen traffic calming and the
creation of environmental zones which have no through routes
for vehicular access".

THE ALUN & JOY JONES ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES AWARDS

Every year for the past six years the Society has organised the competition for the Environmental Studies Awards that
are offered to young people living in Chislehurst or attending its educational establishments. The prizes are provided
by the Alun & Joy Jones Memorial Fund, most generously sponsored and support by Barclays Bank plc, the late Mr
Stephen Jones, whose recent death is, sadly, recorded elsewhere in this issue, the Midland Bank and Mr Roy Hopper.

The Awards for 1996 were as follows:
INFANT SECTION

Farringtons & Stratford House School (Kindergarten)

A group collage - "Honey Bees of Rosemont Apiary in Chislehurst”

Farringtons & Stratford House School (Infants)

Highly commended

£25 book token for a group collage - "Our Village Sign: Arise Sir Thomas”

JUNIOR SECTION

Edgebury Primary School

£50 book token for "This was a Village" - a play based on reminiscences of Chislehurst in the first half of the 20th Century

Farringtons & Stratford House School

£20 book token for Form 3G for a group project - "In and Around Chislehurst”

A group project by pupils in Year 3 - "Shops and Services in Chislehurst”

For paintings of Chislehurst

Commended

Maria Hayday, Amy Read and Moriam Mustapha, a £56 book token each

For paintings of Royal Parade

Amy Lee, a £25 book token; Caroline Ritchie, a £15 book token; and Lucy Jones, a £10 book token

INTERMEDIATE SECTION

Babington House School

For a group project - "A Brief Guide to Chislehurst, using Desktop Publishing” by: Lois Bryan, Elaine Jones, Jemma Pudelek

and Wanda Sadowska, a £4 book token each
Farringtons & Stratford House School
Slipware tiles by a group of year 7 pupils
SENIOR SECTION
Farringtons & Stratford House School
Keien Shibanuma -
Helena Kuon -
Joo Hee Cho =
Carla Charalambous -

Keien Shibanuma =

Commended

£75 book token for three outstanding paintings, one a collage of Royal Parade
£40 book token for a painting and a ceramic figure

£20 book token for a painting

£20 book token for a painting

£20 book token for a ceramic plate - "Prickend Pond"
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Mandy Tsang =
Kai Winitthanakitt =

Mein Jong Kim -

For a group project

£20 book token for a lino-cut print of Royal Parade
£15 book token, also for a lino-cut print of Royal Parade
£10 book token for a painting

"Pond Wood after the 1987 Hurricane" by Beema Tewari, Elizabeth Price and Joanne

McCarthy, £b book token each

Kai Winitthanakitt - Porcelain tiles

SENIOR SECTION: INDIVIDUAL PERSONAL ENTRANT

Highly commended

The JOY JONES AWARD for the most outstanding single entry by an individual:

Karen Cartwright -

£75 book token for a project study - "The introduction of pay and display car parks has changed

the pattern of parking in Chislehurst". (With Karen's permission, a copy is being made and will be

available in Chislehurst library)

THE ALUN JONES MEMORIAL TROPHY FOR 1996

FARRINGTONS AND STRATFORD HOUSE SCHOOL

After the Chairman’s warm tribute to the late Mr Stephen Jones, the Awards were presented by Mr Michael Bull of Barclays Bank on
12 June at a ceremony in Chislehurst Library, by kind permission of the Librarian, Mr Roy Hopper.

From 11 to 22 June as large a selection as possible of winning and commended entries was exhibited in Barclays Bank and Chislehurst
Library, and from 2 to 12 July in the Main Reception Area of Bromley Civic Centre.

COOPERS SCHOOL - THE FUTURE

The future development of the school is of great interest to
many Members, and not only to those who have children of
school age. The school includes a listed building and
occupies a splendid site in the heart of the Conservation
Area and bordering National Trust land. The school has
kindly provided ‘the following account of how it is to
develop.

"Coopers is very much part of the past, present and future
of Chislehurst. It was visited by Queen Victoria and Prime
Minister Gladstone. It has produced many successful
pupils. It is now creating the Captains of Industry, Prime
Ministers and pioneering doctors of the future. Clearly,
Coopers plays a significant role in the community of
Chislehurst.

"In 1908 Tudor Hall School moved from Forest Hill to
"The Coopers" in Hawkwood Lane, Chislehurst. It boasted
being a school "of advanced modern education for
gentlemen’s daughters" and that it "specialised in lectures in
English, French and German by professors of repute" and
had "a large staff of English and foreign mistresses
including fully certificated Gymnastics mistresses in
Swedish, Danish and remedial exercises".

"Society clearly has demanded a great deal more from
schools in the late ‘90s. Thus Coopers School today
provides a broad and balanced, high quality education for
boys and girls, staffed by highly qualified teachers and
offering a modern computer-based resource - Coopers
Learning and Information Centre - ‘CLIC’. The school has
grown from the original 40 students in 1908 to some 1300
pupils In 1996. As a result of continued pressure for school
places within the area, Coopers along with other secondary
schools will continue to grow over the next five years by
around 40 pupils per year. This growth is being
accommodated by the construction of new sports, science
and technology accommodation. The school has also
secured funds to provide much needed car parking facilities
and a parents’ "dropping zone". (The School now expects
to have its new 115-places car park in use by the end of the
year. The entrance will be from the top end. Ed).

"The National Curriculum and the changing world have
together put a great deal of pressure on schools today, and
all schools have been faced with considerable change.
Coopers believes it has met, and is continuing to meet, the
challenges of the future. The school will continue to
regenerate and use the accommodation differently: the chalk
of the 21st century, has become the computer - which will
place different expectations and demands on the school and
its accommodation.

"Coopers prides itself however on being a school which
respects the traditional values of good manners and hard
work, where respect for others and property is paramount.
The media so often depict the young as not caring or lacking
in discipline - this is not the case as the large majority of
adolescents are genuine, kind people. The school is proud
of the environment and the pupils are indeed privileged to
enjoy such beautiful grounds and playing fields. In 1910 the
pond in the school grounds was described by one pupil as "a
muddy pool with a hideous odour". Today, through the
efforts of pupils, it is reclaimed and stocked with fish and
wildlife.

"Chislehurst is a richer place by virtue of the swarm of blue
blazers. The local post office and sweet shop on Royal
Parade are testimony to that! Coopers will continue to be
very much part of the local community.

Robert Dilley - Headmaster"

CLAVERLEY COTTAGE

Members will be delighted to learn that the
refurbishment of Claverley Cottage, the property
generously donated to the Society by Mrs M
Corderoy, has been excellently completed. The
cottage has been recently let to tenants through
the agents Alan de Maid, who will manage the
property for the Trustees. As announced at the
Annual General Meeting, the rental income will in
due course help to build up the fund for Society
premises.
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ARCHAEOLOGY ON SHOW

The Orpington and District Archaeological
Society is holding two major events this
summer. The first is an exhibition of its work
in the Upper Cray Valley over the past 21
years. This will take place in the Bromley
Museum, Church Hill, Orpington up to 16
August.

The second is the public open weekend of its
excavations at Scadbury Moated Manor,
Chislehurst, on Saturday 14th and Sunday
15th September. Members of the Orpington
and District Archaeological Society (ODAS)
will give guided tours, showing the work that
is currently being done on the site as well as
the remains of the foundations of the
buildings associated with the Walsingham
family and unlike many similar moated sites
the island is still completely surrounded by
water.

Guided tours will be given at 15 minute
intervals throughout both afternoons, the first
at 2.00pm and the last at 4.30pm. There will
also be a slide show, refreshments, and
bookstall.

Admission is free. Limited car parking is
available close to the site, by ticket only, for
which application should be made (enclosing
sae and stating for which day required) to:

Mr M Meekums
27 Eynsford Close
Petts Wood BR5 1DP

PROPOSAL FOR
COMMUNITY SWIMMING POOL

We are distributing with this issue a leaflet from
the London Borough of Bromley giving details of a
proposal for a community swimming pool at
Redhill School. The Borough seeks to sound out
local opinion at this early stage. We urge Members
generally to make their views known by
responding.

IN MEMORIAM
STEPHEN JONES

As many Members will have seen from prominent
obituaries in the press, Stephen Jones, curator, art
historian and generous benefactor of the Society,
died in June at the tragically early age of 41.
Representatives of the Society attended the funeral
and the packed memorial service in Southwark
Cathedral. He was the only son of Alun and Joy
Jones whose long and dedicated services to the
Society are commemorated in the annual
Environmental Studies Awards linked to their names.
Stephen’s Executor has suggested that any Members
wishing to make donations in his memory should
send them to the Alun and Joy Jones Memorial
Fund, c/o the Chislehurst Society. A memorial
article on Stephen and his parents will be published
in the next issue of The Cockpit.

BRIAN MASON

With enormous courage and unfailing poise, Brian
Mason struggled for years against painful illness to
keep his business, Wrattens, in being. Despite his
difficulties, the high, traditional standards of
Wrattens, established in the High Street for nearly a
century, never slipped. He closed the business in
May and died shortly afterwards. A superb
shopkeeper, and a brave and charming man, he will
be sadly missed.

COMING EVENTS

Up to 16 August
Archaeological Exhibition (see "Archaeology on Show"
on this page)

25 August (Sunday) - noon to 4 pm

The Foxbury Fete at Foxbury, Kemnal Road, in aid of
the Red Cross and Break Through for Cancer. The
house will be open to visitors

14/15 September
(Saturday and Sunday) -Heritage Days (see page 1)

14/15 September
(Saturday and Sunday) -Archaeology at Scadbury (see

this page)

10 October (Thursday) - 7.30 pm
Chislehurst Society Social Evening with Buffet Supper
(see page 4)
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